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June 27, 2024 

Army Environmental Division – BRAC Operations Branch 

Mr. JohnDavid Nance 
Chief, Hazardous Waste Bureau 
New Mexico Environment Department 
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6303 

RE: Notification to Perform an Arroyo Sweep, Fort Wingate Depot Activity, McKinley 
County, New Mexico. EPA# NM6213820974 

Dear Mr. Nance: 

The Department of the Army respectfully submits this notification of its intention to complete an 
arroyo sweep for munitions and explosives of concern (MEC). The Army will sweep the arroyo 
for MEC starting at the 209A Gate (immediately outside of the Inner Fence) downstream for 
approximately 4 miles. The arroyo sweep event will begin on August 5, 2024, and will take 
approximately three weeks to complete.  

If you have questions or require further information, please contact me at 
Cheryl.a.frischkorn.civ@army.mil, 703-624-6429 (Work Mobile) or  
George.h.cushman.civ@mail.mil, 703-455-3234 (Temporary Home Office, preferred) or 
703-608-2245 (Mobile).

 Sincerely, 

 Cheryl Frischkorn 
BRAC Environmental Coordinator 
Fort Wingate Depot Activity  
BRAC Operations Branch 
Environmental Division  

CF: 
Ricardo Maestas, NMED, HWB 
Neelam Dhawan, NMED, HWB 
Michiya Suzuki, NMED, HWB 
Dale Thrush, U.S. EPA Region 6 
Laurie King, U.S. EPA Region 6 
Ian Thomas, BRAC Ops 
George Cushman, BRAC Ops 
Alan Soicher, USACE 
Ben Moayyad, USACE 
Dennis Myers, USACE 

mailto:Cheryl.a.frischkorn.civ@army.mil
mailto:George.h.cushman.civ@mail.mil


2 

 

 Mike Hernandez, USACE 
 Admin Record OH/NM 

 
 


